ADDENDUM MATERIAL

DATE 1-21-23

ITEM NO. ASD Z

Bernadette Russell

From:

Carol Lindsey

Sent:

February 18, 2023 4:43 PM

To:

COB_mail

Subject:

upcoming meeting 2/21/23

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

NO MORE MASKS, VACCINES, LOCKDOWNS, CLOSURES for Pima County!! NO SCIENCE behind it!!!

Prevent Dr. Theresa Cullen from being hired. Stop Jan Lesher (County Administrator) from promoting Dr. Cullen to being in charge of the health and welfare of our community.

Sent from Mail for Windo w

THE STANK THE HER

From:

Susan Kelly

Sent:

February 18, 2023 6:26 PM

To:

District3; District4; COB_mail; District5; District2; District1

Subject:

Topics for Tuesday's Board Meeting

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

To the Board and the clerk:

The position previously held by Dr. Teresa Cullen needs to be openly advertised per the standard policies of the Pima County HR. I believe Dr. Cullen is a very nice person and has the best of intentions, but as we learned in the past few years, Dr. Cullen does not have strong enough leadership to stand on her own medical opinion. As per her testimony at the state level, she felt like she had to do what she was told. Pima County deserves more than an administrative paper pusher, who clearly just did what she was told to do by others.

Please follow your normal process to advertise, interview, and hire a more qualified person for this position. Dr. Cullen could certainly compete for the position, but she shouldn't be appointed as she resigned recently. There was even a going away party for her.

Again, please follow your normal, legal, hiring policies.

Thank you,

Susan Kelly District 3.

THE STATE OF THE BEAT OF THE B

From:

Grace Stambaugh

Sent:

February 18, 2023 9:01 PM

To:

District1; District2; District3; District4; District5; COB_mail

Cc:

Jan Lesher

Subject:

Addendum Item #2. Update on Pima County's Health Director

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Pima County doesn't want Dr. Cullen just like the senate didn't want her. She destroyed businesses and lives with her tyrannical handling of the unconstitutional covid mandates. Find a better qualified doctor that has a better handle on infectious viruses with a 99 percent survival rate and a much better track record for dealing with the community.

Dr. Cullen needs to go immediately.

Grace Stambaugh Marana FLB21/20#C740FCQKGFB

From:

Sent:

February 19, 2023 5:56 PM

To: Cc:

Rex Scott; Matt Heinz; Sharon Bronson; Steve Christy; Adelita Grijalva

COB_m

Subject:

Feb. 21, 2023 Addendum item #2

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Feb. 21, 2023 Addendum item #2

Add my comment into official records.

Theresa Cullen was nominated to the position as State Health Director by Katie Hobbs.

She accepted the offer and stepped down from her position here in Pima County.

Anyone knows this means she resigned her position here. Pima County Administrator Jan Lesher said Cullen has earned the right to continue in the position. I disagree, per County HR regulations all open positions need to be advertised to all who wish to apply to be the Pima County Health Director position. There are many who are better qualified than Theresa Cullen.

Let's look at Theresa Cullen, we know from one of her class members in medical school she was in the bottom half of her class. We also know she has never worked in private practice or in a hospital. She has only worked in government jobs. From December 2014 to January 2015, she was the on-site team lead in Sierra Leone at a maternity Ebola holding unit. We know that she was prescribing Ivermectin to these patients. Was this the reason she was removed after two months? Because Ivermectin is "horse paste?" All the jobs Cullen held had been administrative in nature not dealing with patients.

In the Army we call this, "those that can't do the job, lead the ones who can." Ms. Cullen is not medically qualified.

This is apparent by telling the parents that schools need to be closed. Children need to wear masks, and they need

to get shots without using science other than political science. We now know, masks don't work, and the shots

MESWOYGHOUNDED

don't stop you from getting or transmitting COVID to someone else, as Fauci stated in January 2023.

Michael Aaron Pima County taxpayer

From:

Deanne Johnson

Sent:

February 19, 2023 10:48 AM

To:

Jan Lesher

Cc:

District1; District2; District3; District4; District5; COB_mail

Subject:

Pima County's Health Director

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

2/19/2023

Deanne Johnson

Remember how many business were shut down and how many parents had to fight with their school boards over the tyrannical and unconstitutional restrictions and COVID-19 mandates thanks to Dr. Theresa Cullen's recommendations? Think back to the COVID-19 restrictions and mandates here in Pima County. We have Dr. Cullen to thank for the businesses and lives that were destroyed by how Pima County and Dr. Cullen handled the pandemic.

Katie Hobbs's flunky should not be in charge of Pima County Health in any way and as a Pima County taxpayer I do not want Dr. Cullen appointed to any position. Pima County needs to find someone who is more objective to lead the Health Department, who is not at the direction of Katie Hobbs.

>^..^<

Deanne



From:

Terra

Sent:

February 20, 2023 6:21 AM

To:

Jan Lesher

Cc:

District1; District2; District3; District4; District5; COB_mail

Subject:

Please do NOT confirm Dr. Cullen

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

02/20/23

Re: Agenda item #2 (Pima Co. Health Director)

I urge each one of you to take action and vote NO on retaining Dr. Cullen as the Pima County Health Director.

Dr. Cullen has caused so much harm to our Pima county community:

- 1. Many small businesses shut down. This cut our county's tax revenue.
- 2. Many more businesses were coerced into following the COVID mandates by Pima County Health Department employees threatening to take away their licenses for minor infractions.
- 3. The psychological and mental health of our community was attacked with the fear the Pima County Health Department continually bombarded us with.
- 4. Parents had to fight with their school boards to keep their kids safe from the tyrannical and unconstitutional COVID restrictions and mandates.
- 5. Dr. Cullen refused to acknowledge alternative treatments for COVID, which has saved many lives.
- 6. Dr. Cullen refusing to acknowledge COVID "vaccine" injuries and deaths.

Isn't Dr. Cullen supposed to be guiding the Board on ways to keep our community healthy? All she has done is cause harm physically, mentally and financially for our county.

Please find a different candidate for the position of Health Director that is more well rounded and more objective lead our Health Department.

Terra Radliff

From:

Sent:

February 20, 2023 2:00 AM

To:

Rex Scott; Matt Heinz; Sharon Bronson; Steve Christy; Adelita Grijalva; Jan Lesher

Cc: COB_n

Subject:

2/21/2023 Agenda addendum #2

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Add these comments into records.

Greetings,

Regarding Theresa Cullen, we've been subjected to her terrible health decisions in Pima county and I say enough! Ms. Cullen did not bother researching the COVID-19 virus and early treatment successes by her colleagues. She would have been familiar with the safety and efficacy of Ivermectin since she worked in the Ebola holding unit in Sierra Leone, where the population regularly uses Ivermectin for centuries without any adverse events. Cullen should have made better decisions than blindly follow the dishonest FDA and CDC. Just a little research would have revealed what we know now: In 2003 we've already dealt with COVID, aka SARS-Coronavirus. In 2005 a paper was published in the Journal of Virology titled "Chloroquine is a potent inhibitor of SARS coronavirus infection and spread." Hydroxychloroquine in a cousin to Chloroquine, and as a "doctor" she should have known this. So should have other doctors, like Heinz who made devastating decisions for the people under their care. They have failed us! We do not trust them. We do not trust her!

Ms. Cullen has not used Science to guide her decisions in the last two years of "COVID." Nor have others that are charged in their lofty positions that they give DUE CARE. Drs. Cullen, Heinz, and others like Adelita Grijalva are personably responsible for the many vaccine injuries and deaths in Pima County. They are personably responsible for the Lockdowns and ruin of small businesses. Many small businesses and restaurants are closed now forever. Bankrupt!

Earlier this year Dr. Cullen was nominated by Katie Hobbs to the position as Director of Arizona Department of Health Services. She accepted the nomination and stepped down from her position here in Pima County. Didn't you throw a going away party? She prematurely resigned her position. Yet, Ms. Lesher, the County Administrator said that Dr "Cullen has earned the right to continue in the position." I strongly disagree, per County HR regulations all open positions must be advertised. Otherwise, it's unlawful. She can re-apply and interview just like everyone else.

I worked at the UA College of Medicine and know there are more qualified candidates for this important position. We should not be stuck with someone who could not cut it at the State level. We witnessed she LIED during questioning.

Cullen also did not exhibit any great leadership during the last couple of years. She has been too accommodating to the politics du jour to our detriment. For these reasons and many others, I strongly oppose Dr. Cullen's quick shoe-in back into the folds of her crime scene.

By the way, when will Matt Heinz should step down? I hereby DEMAND that he's investigated.

Gisela Aaron Pima Co. Taxpayer

PS: Fauci has admitted in January 2023, that masks don't work and the mRNA shots don't stop transmitting of COVID nor stop infections. We witnessed the quadruple vaccinated Joe Biden and Anthony Fauci both caught Covid multiple times. The dangerous gene injections cause serious side effects like Myocarditis, Pericarditis, Guillén Barre syndrome, too many to list.

From:

Beth mcgwire

Sent:

Monday, February 20, 2023 9:06 AM

To:

Rex Scott

Subject:

Theresa Cullen is a terrible choice for county health

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

After three years of failed public health policy, Theresa Cullen has proven she is unable to perform the enormous task of overseeing county health policy. Support for Ms Cullen by the Pima County Board of Supervisors continues to show the citizens of this county you not only are unconcerned about the failures of the past three years, but you don't care about public health.

We should learn from the mistakes we make and the Board made huge mistakes throughout the pandemic years. Ms Cullen implemented actions to bully and coerce citizens into taking the dangerous and unproven covid shot. She implemented a system of spying on and bullying businesses to make sure they were following her orders. She used her position to divide our community and destroy businesses.

Now, Ms Cullen cannot remember what policies she was for or against, or even implemented on her bureaucratic authority. This sudden memory loss is further proof Ms Cullen is incapable of a high position over the health of the community.

For three years, the county abdicated their representative authority and allowed the county health department to dictate our lives. This is simply unacceptable. Ms Cullen was all too eager to accept her fake authority. Now is the time for the County Board of Supervisors to fix their mistake. Do the right thing and find a new health department director. One who respects the citizen and their right to make their health decisions. One who will not overstep their authority, especially in the midst of a crisis.

Beth McGwire (Oro Valley)



From:

Jill P

Sent:

Monday, February 20, 2023 10:10 AM

To:

COB_mail; District1; District2; District3; District4; District5

Subject:

Reject TC

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

As a Pima County resident in District 1, under Rex Scott, my family whole-heartedly REJECTS Theresa Cullen as Head of County Health and rejects her in ANY capacity.

The good people of Pima county were subject to her disgusting Covid practices, such as business shaming, curfews, mandates that we always knew were not based on facts, but fear and control. Mr. Scott, your role is not unnoticed and we look forward to letting you know at the town hall in March.

We will no longer allow fear-mongering politicians to dictate our destiny.

Sincerely, Jill Perez & Hector Perez 4455 E Camino Arista

Jill S. Perez LPN, LE Skin Care Therapist, Kult Skin Studio に記りが確認をおれて以下を

From:

Sent:

Monday, February 20, 2023 12:42 PM

To:

District1; District2; District3; District4; District5; COB_mail

Subject:

Board of Supervisors Meeting 2/21/23

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Please include these comments in the Board of Supervisors' Meeting regarding Addendum #2 Update on Pima County's Health Director

Theresa Cullen mishandled COVID-related health activities during her tenure with Pima County by promoting vaccines, boosters, masking, numerous business and school closures. In many ways the County, and County residents, will not recover. She oversaw the County's discriminating and treating people differently based on whether they had a vaccine and mRNA booster. Under her tenure this issue was used as a weapon. Only now are finally we learning how wrong these actions were and we cannot condone her actions.

Arizona is lucky Theresa Cullen was not confirmed for the Director of Health. VOTE NO

Gail Ault Pima County Resident

From: Sent:

Monday, February 20, 2023 4:38 PM

To:

Jan Lesher; District1; District2; District3; District4; district5@pima.com; COB_mail

Subject:

BOS Agenda Item#22

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

20 February 2023

Ms. Lesher,

Katie Hobbs' pick to lead the Department of Health Services, Dr. Theresa Cullen, failed miserably when the AZ Senate rejected her recent nomination. As the Director of the Pima County Public Health Department since June 2020, Dr. Cullen mandated masks, shuttered schools and prided herself on locking down the county during COVID. She imposed an illegal "voluntary" curfew from 10 pm - 5 am for residents. If our STATE doesn't want her - why in the world did YOU, our County Administrator, choose to keep Dr. Cullen as Pima County Health director? We can thank Dr. Cullen that our businesses and lives were destroyed by how Pima County handled the plan-demic.

Pima County needs a health director who is competent and knowledgeable. I highly recommend you read Edward Dowd's book, "Cause Unknown" - The Epidemic of Sudden Deaths in 2021 and 2022. Also, there are numerous doctors who spoke out against mask mandates, Covid 19 vaccines and the myriad of lies the public was told and continue to be told about. Have you heard of Dr. Henry Ealy, Dr. Peter McCullough, Dr. Ryan Cole, or Dr. Pierre Kory? They are just a few of the highly revered and educated physicians who spoke out about the dangers of the masks and against the vaccines our government was promoting.

I pray it's not too late to change your decision.

Respectfully,

Kimberly Metcalf 171 Precinct Committeeman

From:

Sent:

Monday, February 20, 2023 9:39 PM

To:

Jan Lesher; District5

Cc:

District1; District2; District3; District4; COB_mail

Subject:

NO To Dr Cullen As Pima Co. Dept of Health Director

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Ms. Lesher and Chairwoman Grijalva,

Pima County residents deserve a public health leader who pays attention to the true health & well-being of people. Dr Cullen is not a critical thinker who considers, for example, how harmful the covid injections may have been to Pima Co. residents since the rollout 2 years ago.

She never included any data via her "covid updates" at the Board of Health meetings in 2022, per my personal experience attending these monthly meetings last year.

She hasn't, and probably would never consider, monitoring the health outcomes of Pima Co. residents who took the experimental, government-mandated shots.

If they are government-mandated and have demonstrated harm across the United States and world, why isn't Pima Co. Health Dept monitoring the residents/taxpayers for side effects and potential harm?

The appearance is one of NOT CARING about the people, only her own status.

These statistics must be collected and shared at the Board of Health meetings so that the BOS can make informed decisions for the residents of Pima Co.

We the People don't want a one-sided bureaucrat in charge of public health. She's had her opportunity!

Ann Rose Dichov MSN, RN Sonoran Nurse Consultants www.snc.care

Fax: 520 325 2898

From:

LaMarche Frances

Sent:

Monday, February 20, 2023 10:55 PM

To:

Jan Lesher

Cc:

District4; District1; District2; District3; District5; COB_mail

Subject:

Addendum #2 - director of the health department

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Please do not reconsider Dr. Cullen to head the Pima County Health Department. I feel her previous decisions and recommendations during the Covid 19 months caused extensive harm to the citizens of the county. Closing of business and the restrictions that caused unconstitutional difficulties for families with school children.

There has been a lot learned during those months and we certainly don't need a power hungry tyrannical controller put back in that position.

Respectfully Frances LaMarche Tucson 85756

From:

Barbara Stockwell

Sent:

Monday, February 20, 2023 11:34 PM

To:

COB_mail

Cc:

District1; District2@pima.com; District3; District4; District5

Subject:

Meeting on February 21, 2023

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Dear Pima County Supervisors and Clerk of the Board

One more chance to get something right about the Covid nightmare:

Please intercede in the hiring of Dr. Cullen. She has been in error about every policy she implemented and has destroyed any possible

reason to be confident in her decision making about any health issue.

If any of you have been following anything except the mainstream news, you will know that a murderous fraud has been perpetrated on our populace. Yes, the influenza is dangerous, but there were prophylactics that worked cures. Sadly, the only one I know of that was approved was Azithromycin which has

some antiviral properties.

The two immune enhancers HCQ and Ivermectin (invented and a Noble Prize winner for human use). At the onset of the Plandemic, two of my elderly friends (both with comorbidities) were cured with HCQ at Banner Hospital in Tucson just before it was banned. Please update yourselves. Did anyone notice that the seasonal flu just disappeared after Covid came on the scene?

Please refrain from public health issues other than getting the homeless off the streets and into care centers, giving them who are

mostly citizens food and shelter.

Thank you for your attention. I am sorry this letter is arriving so late, but it was a two meeting day! Barbara Stockwell, Green Valley, AZ. Living in the border area for the last 65 years!



From:

William Beard

Sent:

Tuesday, February 21, 2023 6:30 AM

To:

COB_mail; District1; District2; District3; District4; District5

Subject:

Teresa Cullen Agenda Item

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

Dear Supervisors,

The Board will discuss the continued employment of Teresa Cullen in Pima County later today. I want to voice my strong condemnation of her. She should be removed. During her testimony for the position of Arizona Department of Health Services Director she articulated the core of the problem with government in Pima County. On multiple occasions she showed that she was 'not responsible' for the directives regarding Covid during her tenure. In this she was correct. During the tenure of Administrator Huckelberry NO director in any department in Pima County was responsible (unless politically expedient) for the actions of their departments. Mr Huckelberry controlled all actions or inactions in Pima County government. Unfortunately Dr Cullen mentioning this reality is but the first reason she needs to be removed. The Board majority has used Mr Huckelberry's activities over the decades, to cover a multitude of sins. Dr. Cullen's testimony highlighted her blame shifting as well as that of the board majority.

In truth, Dr. Cullen's back tracking, fumbling and contradictory comments during her testimony in the Arizona Senate speak volumes. She was incapable of maintaining a coherent set of answers to any set of questions regarding her actions or inactions during her tenure in Pima County. This highlights a fundamental failure to understand that leaders are required to articulate what is right AND wrong. While she shifted the blame to the Board or the Administrator she also took pride in maintaining that she had the sole authority to shut down schools here. An effective leader/administrator of Pima County Health accepts both the good and the bad. Your current Health Director has shown that bad decisions, contradictory statements and getting the science wrong about the virus make her advice on any future health issue in serious doubt. Her inability to accept responsibility for her direct actions shows she is a very poor choice to continue in her current role. She should be removed for cause.

Respectfully, Bill Beard

